# Bangladesh OHS Links – Selected Media Articles & Reports

# August – September 2016

#### **Basic Information**

International Labor Organization; Occupational safety and health country profile – Bangladesh:

http://www.ilo.org/safework/countries/asia/bangladesh/lang--en/index.htm

International Labor Organization webpage: "Toward a safer garment industry in Bangladesh," updated frequently:

http://www.ilo.org/global/about-the-ilo/activities/all/safer-garment-industry-in-bangladesh/lang--en/index.htm

ILO-IFC Better Work; SME Occupational Safety and Health Toolkit – Bangladesh: <a href="http://bangladesh.smetoolkit.org/south-asia/en/content/en/53241/Occupational-Health-and-Safety">http://bangladesh.smetoolkit.org/south-asia/en/content/en/53241/Occupational-Health-and-Safety</a>

EU-OSHA, "Promoting occupational safety and health through the supply chain; Literature review (2012):

https://osha.europa.eu/en/publications/literature\_reviews/promoting-occupational-safety-and-health-through-the-supply-chain/view

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre – Bangladesh http://business-humanrights.org/bangladesh-0

Weekly newsletter with key articles from the Bangladesh media published by WRAP – Worldwide Responsible Accredited Production <a href="http://www.wrapcompliance.org/en/home">http://www.wrapcompliance.org/en/home</a>

Maclean's magazine (2013) "What does that \$14 shirt really cost?" http://www.macleans.ca/economy/business/what-does-that-14-shirt-really-cost/

#### **Selected Articles and Reports**

#### Major reports

"Bangladesh Sustainability Compact; Technical Status Report," EU Commission, July 2016:

http://trade.ec.europa.eu/doclib/docs/2016/august/tradoc 154841.pdf

"Pole-to-Pole: Bangladesh," interview with Garrett Brown, Kay Bechtold, *The Synergist*, American Industrial Hygiene Association, August 4, 2016: http://synergist.aiha.org/201608-pole-to-pole-bangladesh

"Secretary of State John Kerry delivers a speech about US-Bangladesh relations," text of remarks in Dhaka, US Embassy, August 29, 2016:

https://bd.usembassy.gov/u-s-secretary-state-john-kerry-delivers-speech-u-s-bangladesh-relations/

## News from the **International Labor Organization**

Website: http://www.ilo.org/dhaka/lang--en/index.htm

ILO Newsletter #5, September 2016: see attached pdf copy.

"315 inspectors to get training on electrical safety," The Daily Star (Dhaka), September 4, 2016:

http://www.thedailystar.net/business/315-inspectors-get-training-electrical-safety-1280164

"Statement by Guy Ryder, ILO Director-General in response to Tampaco Foils fire," ILO, September 12, 2016:

http://www.ilo.org/dhaka/Informationresources/Publicinformation/Pressreleases/WCMS\_522020/lang--en/index.htm

## News from the Bangladesh Accord

Website: http://bangladeshaccord.org

Steering Committee Quarterly Meeting in London, June 29, 2016, minutes: <a href="http://bangladeshaccord.org/wp-content/uploads/160629-SC-Minutes-London.pdf">http://bangladeshaccord.org/wp-content/uploads/160629-SC-Minutes-London.pdf</a>

Quarterly Aggregate Report, July 22, 2016:

 $\underline{http://bangladeshaccord.org/wp\text{-}content/uploads/Quarterly\text{-}Aggregate\text{-}Report\text{-}22\text{-}July\text{-}}\underline{2016.pdf}$ 

July 2016 - Monthly Update, July 26, 2016:

http://us8.campaign-

archive1.com/?u=88bffdd3331bc9c43547ae183&id=ed4dce47c1&e=89124595a6

Accord Progress Fact Sheet, July 20176:

http://bangladeshaccord.org/wp-content/uploads/Accord-Progress-Factsheet-July-2016.pdf

#### News from the Alliance for Bangladesh Worker Safety

Website: http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org

Second Quarter Progress Report, July 12, 2016:

http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org/en/381-2016-q2-progress-reports

"Alliance appoints New Chief Safety Officer, Paul Rigby," August 29, 2016: <a href="http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org/en/394-new-chief-safety-officer">http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org/en/394-new-chief-safety-officer</a>

More factories achieve substantial completion of corrective action plans; Alliance suspends operations at other factories:

September 9, 2016 update: <a href="http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org/en/394-new-chief-safety-officer">http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org/en/394-new-chief-safety-officer</a>

August 9, 2016, update: <a href="http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org/en/387-four-factories-have-achieved-substantial-completion-of-caps">http://www.bangladeshworkersafety.org/en/387-four-factories-have-achieved-substantial-completion-of-caps</a>

#### **Earlier** Articles and Reports

"Occupational Health and Safety in Urban and Peri-Urban Bangladesh: An Important Cause and Consequence of Extreme Poverty," Owasim Akram, Working Paper #3, May 2014:

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/57a089d340f0b649740002aa/ADD-Working-Paper-FINAL-May-28-2014-1.pdf

"Health Hazards of Garment Sector in Bangladesh: The Case Studies of Rana Plaza," Fatema Tania and Nasrin Sultana," Malaysian Journal of Medical and Biological Research, Vol. 1, No. 3, 2014:

 $\underline{\text{http://publicationslist.org/data/malaysian\_journal\_of\_medical.biological\_research/ref-} \\ \underline{24/3.4.pdf}$ 

"Precarious work in the H&M global value chain," Asia Floor Wage Alliance, May 2016: <a href="http://asia.floorwage.org/workersvoices/reports/precarious-work-in-the-h-m-global-value-chain">http://asia.floorwage.org/workersvoices/reports/precarious-work-in-the-h-m-global-value-chain</a>

Bangladeshi child labourer 'tortured to death' at textile mill; Police hunt for mill managers after illegal underage worker Sagar Barman, nine, dies from internal injuries," The Guardian (UK), July 25, 2016:

 $\underline{https://www.theguardian.com/world/2016/jul/25/bangladeshi\text{-}child\text{-}labourer\text{-}tortured\text{-}to-death\text{-}at\text{-}textile\text{-}mill}$ 

"Bangladesh police kill 9 militants in gun battle," Jufikar Ali Manik, New York Times, July 26, 2016:

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/07/26/world/asia/bangladesh-police-kill-9-militants-ingun-battle.html

## August 2016 articles and reports

"Bangladeshi police arrest 2 suspected of terror attack on Bakery," Maher Sattar and Nida Najar, New Yok Times, August 4, 2016:

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/08/05/world/asia/bangladesh-arrests-cafe-attack.html

"Bangladesh to become world's largest cotton importer by 2020," Fibre2fashion.com, August 4, 2016:

http://www.fibre2fashion.com/news/cotton-news/-bangladesh-to-become-largest-cotton-importer-by-2020--190968-newsdetails.htm

"Sustainable trade: The EU report highlights pressing need for further action by the Bangladeshi authorities to improve labour conditions in the garment sector," EU Commission, August 5, 2016:

http://trade.ec.europa.eu/doclib/press/index.cfm?id=1533

"Dhaka could be underwater in a decade," Rafiqul Islam, IPS News Agency, August 19, 2016:

http://www.ipsnews.net/2016/08/dhaka-could-be-underwater-in-a-decade/

"Bangladesh create social protection scheme for workers," Financial Express (Dhaka), August 19, 216:

http://www.thefinancialexpress-bd.com/2016/08/19/42622/Alumni-network-to-advance-social-protection-scheme-for-workers

"Five envoys press government to raise RMG trade union registration," New Age (Dhaka), August 19, 2016:

http://newagebd.net/246989/five-envoys-press-govt-raise-rmg-trade-union-registration/

"Toxic gas leak at Bangladesh fertilizer unit sickens 250 in Chittagong; leak plugged," FirstPost.com, August 23, 2016:

http://www.firstpost.com/world/toxic-gas-leak-at-bangladesh-fertiliser-unit-sickens-250-plugged-2972026.html

"Disappearances and unlawful detentions in Bangladesh,": New York Times editorial, August 23, 2016:

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/08/23/opinion/disappearances-and-unlawful-detentions-in-bangladesh.html

"Rana Plaza court case postponed in Bangladesh; Rescheduled for October 26<sup>th</sup>," Al-Jazeera, August 23, 2016:

http://www.aljazeera.com/news/2016/08/rana-plaza-tragedy-bangladesh-puts-18-trial-160823051641161.html

"50 hurt as RMG workers clash with police in Chittagong," Prothom Alo (Bangladesh), August 24, 2016:

http://en.prothom-alo.com/bangladesh/news/117853/50-hurt-as-RMG-workers-clash-with-police-in-Ctg?print=1#jadewits print

"Guideline for workers' welfare fund on cards; Funds deducted from export revenue," The Daly Star (Dhaka), August 24, 2016:

http://www.thedailystar.net/business/guideline-workers-welfare-fund-cards-1274422

"Over 20 firms apply for units in Chittagong apparel zone" Fibre2fashion.com, August 26, 2016:

http://www.fibre2fashion.com/news/manufacturing-news/over-20-firms-apply-for-units-in-chittagong-apparel-zone-191314-newsdetails.htm

"Bangladesh police kill man suspected of planning Dhaka bakery attack," Julfikar Ali Mani and Nida Najar, New York Times, August 28, 2016:

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/08/28/world/asia/bangladesh-police-kill-man-suspected-of-planning-dhaka-bakery-attack.html? r=0

"US Secretary of State John Kerry arrives in Dhaka, 'significant' tours starts," The Daily Star (Dhaka), August 29, 2016:

http://www.thedailystar.net/country/john-kerry-dhaka-significant-tour-starts-1277230

"Garment accessories' contribution to Bangladesh's a0p0pareal exports up 9.28%," Apparel Resources, August 29, 2016:

http://news.apparelresources.com/trims-news/garment-accessories-contribution-to-bangladeshs-apparel-exports-up-9-28/

"Is there safety in piety," Tahmima Ana, New York Times, August 30, 2016: http://www.nytimes.com/2016/08/31/opinion/is-there-safety-in-piety.html? r=0

### **September 2016** articles and reports

"Bangladeshi labour rights activist Kalpona Akter wins [human rights] award," Mohammed Humayun Kabir, The Dhaka Tribune, September 1, 2016: <a href="http://www.dhakatribune.com/bangladesh/2016/09/01/bangladeshi-labour-rights-activist-wins-alison-des-forges-awards/">http://www.dhakatribune.com/bangladesh/2016/09/01/bangladeshi-labour-rights-activist-wins-alison-des-forges-awards/</a>

"RMG industry's role integral to Bangladesh's economy: ADB report," fibre2fashion.com, September 2, 2016:

http://www.fibre2fashion.com/news/apparel-announcement-news/rmg-industry-s-role-integral-to-bangladesh-s-economy-adb-191415-newsdetails.htm

"Get Bangladesh women in unions to improve worker rights: Campaigner," Reuters, September 9, 2016

http://www.nytimes.com/reuters/2016/09/09/world/asia/09reuters-bangladeshwomen.html

"Landmark compensation arrangement reached on 4<sup>th</sup> anniversary of deadly Ali Enterprises factory fire in Pakistan," Clean Clothes Campaign, September 10, 2016: <a href="https://cleanclothes.org/news/press-releases/2016/09/10/press-release-on-ali-enterprises">https://cleanclothes.org/news/press-releases/2016/09/10/press-release-on-ali-enterprises</a>

Boiler explosion at Bangladesh factory kills at least 23," Maher Sattar, September 10, 2016:

http://www.nytimes.com/2016/09/11/world/asia/boiler-explosion-at-bangladesh-factory-kills-at-least-23.html? r=0

"Labor rights groups respond to Tampaco Foils Factory fire." Clean Clothes Campaign, International Labor Rights Forum, Maquila Solidarity Network and Workers Rights Consortium," September 10, 2016:

http://laborrights.org/releases/labor-rights-groups-respond-tampaco-foils-factory-fire

"Militant suspected in Bangladesh café attack killed himself, police say," Reuters, September 10, 2016:

http://www.nytimes.com/reuters/2016/09/10/world/asia/10reuters-bangladeshmilitants.html

"Editorial: Thoroughly probe Bangladesh factory fire," The Daily Star (Dhaka), September 11, 2016:

http://www.asianews.network/content/editorial-thoroughly-probe-bangladesh-factory-fire-27808

"Bangladesh factory owner sued as death toll rises," DW.com, September 12, 2016: <a href="http://www.dw.com/en/bangladesh-factory-owner-sued-as-death-toll-rises/a-19544066">http://www.dw.com/en/bangladesh-factory-owner-sued-as-death-toll-rises/a-19544066</a>

"Bangladesh factory owner, others flee as toll from fire rises," Reuters, September 12, 2016:

http://www.nytimes.com/reuters/2016/09/12/world/asia/12reuters-bangladesh-fire.html

"Death toll in Bangladesh factory fire rises to 31," Associated Press, September 12, 2016: <a href="http://www.nytimes.com/aponline/2016/09/12/world/asia/ap-as-bangladesh-factory-fire.html">http://www.nytimes.com/aponline/2016/09/12/world/asia/ap-as-bangladesh-factory-fire.html</a>

"Fatal factory fire in Bangladesh is Déjà vu; Tampco disaster should fuel concerns over poor inspections," Aruna Kashyap, Human Rights Watch, September 14, 2016: <a href="https://www.hrw.org/news/2016/09/14/fatal-factory-fire-bangladesh-deja-vu">https://www.hrw.org/news/2016/09/14/fatal-factory-fire-bangladesh-deja-vu</a>

Letter to Bangladesh Labor Minister regarding Tampaco Foils fire, ANROEV, September 19, 2016:

 $\underline{\text{http://www.anroev.org/2016/09/19/anroev-letter-to-bangladesh-labour-minister-accident-at-tampako-foils-ltd/}$ 

# **Related Global Supply Chain Issues**

"Nike boasts of empowering women around the world; While the young women who make its products in Vietnam are intimidated, belittled and underpaid," Maria Hengeveld, Slate, August 26, 2016:

http://www.slate.com/articles/business/the grind/2016/08/nike s supply chain doesn t live up to the ideals of its girl effect campaign.html

Compiled by Garrett Brown, September 22, 2016